
 

 

 

 

 

 

August 2, 2019 

 

Rob Hansen 

Leighton Group 

10532 Acacia Street, Suite B-6 

Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 

 

SUBJECT: WORK PLAN FOR PHASE II ENVIRONMENTAL SITE ASSESSMENT APN 0163-362-26-0000 

(GRIFFIN PARCEL) NEAR MAIN GUYAUX WASTE DISPOSAL SITE (SWIS NO. 36-CR-0025) 

 

Dear Mr. Hansen: 

 

On June 6, 2019, the Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) of San Bernardino received the Work Plan for Phase 

II Environmental Site Assessment for APN 0163-362-26-0000 (Griffin Parcel) near Guyaux Waste Disposal 

Site, Terminus of South Florez and Fernando Streets, Colton, California 92324 (SWIS No. 36-CR-0025). The 

plan proposed an assessment to evaluate whether possible buried wastes may be present in two specific 

areas of Griffin Parcel. These specific areas include:  

1) a former disturbed area adjoining the west southwest edge of the Site, and;  

2) the northern-most one acre of the Site which is adjoining to the west and southwest of the main 

Guyaux Waste Disposal Site. 

 

San Bernardino County LEA and CalRecycle have reviewed the proposed work plan. With guidance from 

CalRecycle, the LEA has determined that Guyaux Waste Disposal Site may proceed with the proposed plan 

with the following provisions: 

 

 If during the intrusive investigation it is determined that there has been waste deposited that has 

the potential to produce gas, then landfill gas probes should be constructed at the property 

boundary adjacent to the homes. 

 Information/review of historical aerials for APN 0163-362-26 (Griffin Parcel) which will include an 

EDR historical aerial package (1930-present). 

 Trench logs will include the depth of waste (to native), cover thickness, and description of waste 

(if found). 
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If you have any questions or comments please contact me, Kimberly Tra of San Bernardino County LEA 

at (800) 442-2283 or by e-mail at: Kimberly.Tra@dph.sbcounty.gov . 

 

Thank you, 

 

 

 

Kimberly Tra, REHS III 

LEA 

 

 

CC: 

Rodney Tolosa, San Bernardino County LEA (Rodney.Tolosa@dph.sbcounty.gov)  

Deb Farrar, City of Colton (DFarrar@coltonca.gov) 

Kent Norton, PSOMAS (kent.norton@psomas.com)  

Dawn Plantz, CalRecycle (Dawn.Plantz@CalRecycle.ca.gov)  

Cindy Li, Santa Ana RWQCB (Cli@waterboards.ca.gov)  
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